Durrington Town Council
Minutes of the Cemetery Committee held on the 18th of April 2017 at Durrington Cemetery.
Attendance – Chairman Cllr Sue Paines
Cllr David Healing
Clerk Sarah Tucker
Apologies – Cllr Primrose Taylor

The committee noted the updated Cemetery Plan and Regulations that are attached to the Memorial Shelter.
A lot of work has been done over past couple of months to the large shrubs and some of the trees which have been crowned and tidied.
A few of the seats are starting to degrade, one has become unusable and will be disposed of.  Another seat was purchased by a family as a memorial seat, the clerk will try and contact the family to discuss the problem.

At present there is no issue with space in the cemetery short to medium term, however, longer term space may become an issue.  At present anyone can apply to purchase a space in the cemetery irrespective of whether they live or have any connection to Durrington.  This may need to be reviewed in the future.  The clerk would look at the laws regarding graves spaces and identify the spaces that were purchased over 75 years ago in line with Exclusive Rights of Burial Certificates to determine if those that have not been used can be reallocated if required in the future.
Whilst not currently a major concern, the iron fence around the cemetery may need some repair work and a maintenance program for 2018.

There is a large tree overhanging part of the tool shed, this may damage the roof, the clerk will arrange for part of the tree to be trimmed back to avoid damage.

